
Attachment 1 
 
 
TO:  Staff Senate 
 
FROM: Catherine Murphy 
  Senate Secretary 
 
DATE:  April 20, 2009 
 
SUBJECT: Minutes from March 18, 2009 Meeting 
 
 
In attendance:  Mr. Barrett, Ms. Bennett, Ms. Boock, Mr. Cawley, Mr. Costello, Ms. Cullen-
Brown, Ms. Davis, Ms. Fetsko, Ms. Gownley, Mr. Grigorescu, Mr. Harris, Mr. Hurst, Ms. Knott, 
Mr. Kretsch, Ms Mascelli, Ms. Murphy, Mr. Murphy, Ms. Notarianni, Mr. Parry, Ms. Rupp, Ms. 
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the Senate approve the posting of staff development opportunities to the website.  Mr. 
Kretsch seconded the motion.  The motion was approved unanimously. 
Ms. Davis reported that she tried to send an email out to the staff regarding the 
elections.  Mr. Zaboski told her to use Royal News to communicate the information.  
This was an important email and because of the timing issues Royal News was not an 
option.  Ms. Davis asked how do we get permission to use the staff email.  Ms. Day 
suggested that Ms. Davis make an appointment with Mr. Zaboski to discuss the 
matter.  She suggested that the meeting be limited to the Communication Committee.  
Both she and Mr. Murphy offered to attend the meeting. 
 

▫ Alternate Work Week Committee:  Mr. Barrett reported that he sent out the letter 
explaining the purpose of the survey. 

 
▫ Election and Membership Committee:  Ms. Bennett reported that ballots are being 
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6. New Business:  Ms. Davis reported that she received an email from a member of the staff 
asking about Staff Speak Out Sessions.  In the past they were run out of the Human 
Resources Department.  Notices were sent with our paychecks asking for topics.  This 
gave HR the opportunity to have the correct resource people in attendance.   

 
During the discussion it was pointed out that: 

▫ some employees don’t know or are afraid to ask questions; 
▫ some people feel more comfortable coming together as a group to get 

information; 
▫ we don’t want staff to believe that we are the place to come and complain, that is 

not our purpose; 
▫ some concerns were raised that we are rushing this through without giving it 

enough thought and that perhaps it should be tabled until the April meeting.   
▫ It was decided that it would be a better to call the sessions Open Forums rather 

than Speak Out Sessions. 
 
Ms. Davis made a motion that the Senate supports an open forum which would be held 
twice a year, once in the spring and one in the fall, where all staff would be invited to 
raise staff concerns.  Ms. Winslow seconded the motion.  The motion was approved by a 
vote of 17 to 6.    
 

Ms. Vaccaro motioned to adjourn the meeting.  Ms. Winslow seconded the motion. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 11:10 a.m. 
 
 
Respectively Submitted by: 

 
Catherine Murphy 
Staff Senate Secretary 


